Dear Committee Members,

My name is Jaime Van Den Bosch and I am neither for or against vaccinations. I am however against HB 3063 becuse it takes us back to a dark time in our nation's history.

Not long ago African Americans were those who were thought to be less than white foks...now it is the unvaccinated who are being segregated. How is it that our country has tried for so long to overcome segregation and discrimination, and now this Committee is possibly going to vote on a bill that will do just that?!

I grew up in Alabama and personality knew people that were part of the "Tuskegee Experiment", I have seen the horriors of not having informed consent to a procedure. I cannot believe I am living to see the same types of experiments being done on our children! Vaccines have not been properly tested and have been deemed by the Supreme Court as "unavoidably unsafe".

If we, as parents, are not allowed to choose

what medical procedures are done to us, or our children, how are we any better off than those in Tuskegee who were segregated and subject to medical procedures without their consent?

Medical freedoms and religious freedoms are essential to our very nation's foundation. I strongly urge you to vote "No" on HB 3063...please don't take Oregon down a path that takes away choice!

Jaime Van Den Bosch